New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
May 12, 2008
 
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, May 12, 2008 at 2:34 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included: Renee Cox, J.D. Duncan, Connie Goff, and Joan Hill

Pancy Jones, and Jonnie Thompson.

Visitors present included:  Debbie Anderson, Kristin Gani, Jackie Gibbons, Megan Harpool, Karen Killensworth, Mike Mayhew, Brandon Miles, Wanda Miller, Lana Mitchell, Robin Pitvoric, Jessica Purchis, and Missy Sego.

Visitor recognition:  Mrs. Goff gave the visitors an opportunity to address the council.

Karen Killensworth shared her concerns about the office staff assignment for the 2008- 2009 school year.

Agenda---Mrs. Goff reviewed the agenda with the council.

 
Minutes---The minutes of the March 31st, April 21st, and April 30th meetings were reviewed.  Renee Cox made a motion to approve the minutes, and J.D. Duncan seconded it.
 
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Renee Cox made a motion to approve the financial report, and Mrs. Goff seconded it.
 
Old Business

Recording Site Base Meetings---It was noted we need to purchase cassette recording tapes in order for the Site Base Minutes to be recorded.  Mr. Duncan stated he would ask Karen Killensworth to purchase the tapes for us.  

Revisit Student Handbook---Mrs. Goff mentioned the committee had discussed revising portions of the New Highland Student Handbook.  J.D. Duncan and Renae Cox shared they would be willing to work with office staff and have a new handbook format ready for the 2009- 2010 school year.  

New Business

ESS Summer Camp Plan---Copies of the plan were distributed to council members.

J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve the plan and Renee Cox seconded it.
Staffing ---The staffing committee presented two proposals for certified and classified positions for the 2008-2009 school year. The staffing committee feels the second proposal is the better choice. Mrs. Goff asked to be removed from the item of discussion yet stated she would support the final decision of the council. Renee Cox made a motion to accept the second proposal presented by the staffing committee with the following attachment:

The assistants serving in the .5 positions needed to be serving during the peak times in their designated areas.  Any “down time” the assistants might have they are to be floating to areas where needed.
J.D. Duncan seconded the motion.

Budget---Mike Mayhew, presented the proposed budget for the 2008-2009 school year.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to accept the proposed budget presented by the budget committee, and Jonnie Thompson seconded it.  Mike Mayhew shared he would be presenting the Student Activity Fund Budget in the near future.  

 
Textbook---Missy Sego presented the Textbook Instructional Material Purchasing Plan for the 2008-2009 school year.  Mrs. Goff made a motion to accept the proposed plan, and J.D. Duncan seconded it.
 
Title I---Debbie Anderson, Title I Coordinator, presented a Title I Parent Involvement Policy for the 2008-2009 school year.  It was noted this policy does support our Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  Joan Hill made a motion to accept the proposed plan, and Mrs. Goff seconded it.
Because of time restraints, a motion was made to table the items not addressed on the agenda and reconvene on Wednesday, May 14, 2008. Jonnie Thompson made the motion, and Renee Cox seconded it.






Respectfully submitted,
 





Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
